
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, MAY 28, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta 

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

  President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Susan M. Baldosaro, Chief Finance Officer 

    Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 12, 2018 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

 Steve Lewis commented that the Memorial Day service was wonderful.  He took issue, however, with 

the need to remove flowers and flags because of concerns with theft and/or vandalism.  He suggested that a 

security camera be installed to catch would-be perpetrators. He also suggested a monument honoring those who 

served in the more recent Middle East conflicts. 

 

 Tony Centeno stated the Memorial Day parade was great, but there should be an effort to get more 

participation in it. 

 

The Clerk reviewed changes to the agenda since the May 21 work session.  The resolution recognizing 

Andrew Biddinger upon retiring was removed because he is not retiring. Resolution No. 2019-206 was assigned 

to a resolution granting the renewal of alcoholic beverage licenses for the licensing period July 1, 2019 to June 

30, 2020. The resolution authorizing the execution of an agreement with Paymentech LLC, Salem, New 

Hampshire, for payment processing services was removed from the agenda because of no pay-to-play documents 

being received. Resolution No. 2019-210 was assigned to a resolution amending Resolution 2018-503, a 

resolution adopting a cash management plan for the City of Vineland in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:5-14.  A 

revised version of Resolution No. 2019-219 was distributed to correct the error and clarify that it is a 4-wheel 

drive vehicle.  A revised version of Resolution No. 2019-230 was provided to add an omitted word in the body 

of the resolution. 

 

The Clerk reminded everyone that the Health Department will be recognizing the winners of the food 

safety calendar posters tonight and noted that next week’s work session will be on Monday because of the 

Primary Election to be conducted on Tuesday. 

 

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman 

Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

         Councilwoman Arthur  

        Councilman Franceschini 

        Councilman Vargas 

        President Spinelli 

      

 

 

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

   

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


